Kirstin Scott Executive, Access and Licensing

Email StationsandDepots@orr.gov.uk



BY EMAIL ONLY

7 March 2024

Christopher Meadows
Secretary to the Class Representative Committee
Network Rail
Waterloo General Office
London
SE1 8SW

Dear Christopher,

APPROVAL OF PROPOSAL FOR CHANGE 125 RELATING TO PART D OF THE NETWORK CODE

- The Office of Rail and Road (ORR) has today approved Proposal for Change (PfC) 125 to the Network Code, which was submitted to it by the Class Representative Committee (CRC) on 23 February 2024. This proposal, sponsored by Network Rail, amends Part D of the Network Code. It was approved by CRC at its meeting on 17 January 2024.
- 2. ORR has reviewed the consultation responses received and considered by CRC at its meeting on 17 January 2024. The approval of PfC 125 is consistent with ORR's section 4 duties.
- 3. In accordance with Condition C9.1.2 of the Network Code, the amendments to the Network Code shall have effect from 5 August 2024.
- 4. In giving CRC notice of approval ORR also copies this letter and attached notice to all parties identified under Condition A4.1 of the Network Code.
- 5. A copy of this letter, the approval notice and a marked up copy of Part D of the Network Code, showing all the proposed changes, will be placed on the ORR website. A copy of the approval notice will also be placed on the ORR's public register.

Yours sincerely

Kirstin Scott

Head Office: 25 Cabot Square, London E14 4QZ T: 020 7282 2000 www.orr.gov.uk